## Tay Area Local Co-Ord Meeting Tuesday 16 May 2023

Present:

Jim Watson (JW) Cheryl Crerar (CC) Craig Daly (CD) Jake Eadie (JE) Ryan Newman (RN) Darren Pointer (DP) Lauren Goodman (LG) Julie Greig (JG) Euan Lamont (EL) Emma West (EW) David Murdoch (DM) Joanne Wilcox (JWI) Alan Hutchison (AH) Andy Johnstone (AJ) Andrew Matheson (AM) Mike Law (ML) Peter Morton (PM) Steve Scanlon (SS) Scott Dryden (SD)

Welcome

JW welcomed everyone to the meeting. JW chaired the meeting.

Apologies

Vodafone representative David Robertson Dundee City Council CityFibre representative

**Previous Minutes** 

JW went over previous minutes from meeting in May 2022

**Utility Updates** 

BT Openreach

1. SS spoke about the R100 project and no works upcoming in Dundee or Angus

2. Works in Perth & Kinross were awaiting Government sign off and prior warning would be given.

## SSEN

1. CM advised works mostly fault and customer driven and one job ongoing in Dundee

## Scottish Water

- 1. EW advised all works on the SRWR
- 2. All Idverde jobs for ironwork repairs were programmed.
- 3. DP advised no works were upcoming in Dundee and Angus Council has their list of upcoming works
- 4. DP discussed the works ongoing on the A989 Tay Street due to finish December 2024, JW advised of embargo on in Perth City Centre for duration.

## Network Rail

- 1. DM discussed two potential jobs required for Network Rail that may be incorporated with Scottish Water works but to liaise with DP and David Graham from Contraflow
- 2. Bridge inspections to be carried out but would be night works

Virgin Media

1. AM advised no major works planned

CityFibre

1. No representative present but JW advised works would be starting in Invergowrie

Local Authorities and Transport Scotland Updates Dundee City Council

• ML gave update on Radio One Big Weekend local closures and diversions

# Angus Council

• SD to put list of works into circulation between local authorities and utilities

# Perth & Kinross Council

- CD had nothing to add
- JW to send out events register
- JW asked if any utility/local authority had any issues or comments on Aurora or noticing, nobody had any comments.

### **BEAR Scotland**

• LG gave update on A9 contraflow and resurfacing works on the A85

### AMEY North East

- RN discussed forwarding the Amey programme of works onto LA's
- Gave update on bridge strike at St Madoes

#### AOCB

• No comments from anyone

### Next meeting

- 15 Aug 2023 10am by Teams
- 14 Nov 2023 10am by Teams
- 13 Feb 2024 10am by Teams
- 14 May 2024 10am by Teams